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1.  Call Meeting to Order. 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12:07 pm by Chair Lori Harmon 

 

Present were members: Judy Tarrer, Martha Northway, Dedi Klawon, Lori Harmon, Kay 

Chilano, Teresa Mammana, Jan Veith, board liaison Bill Lewis II and guests:  Corie Finn, 

Tony Harmon, Gerhard Joost, Alan and Dianne Pennington and Lee West. 

 

Member excused:  John Danko 

 

 

2. Approval of minutes for 4 September 2018 meeting. 

 

Minutes approved via email. 

 

 

3.  Discussion/ New items 

 

Discussion was held regarding the need for a round pen cover. 

Members and guests brought up pertinent reasons including health and safety, legality 

concerns and the years of lack of improvements towards the equestrian center. 

Members and guests will be present at the upcoming budget board meeting this coming 

Sat 3/9/19 at 10am to present these concerns. 

 

New feed store has opened up in Frazier Park!  

Lori has contacted the owner and they will be able to order items such as hay, senior feed 

and pellets at a great price so let Lori know which brands you are currently using so she 

can advise the owner of the feed store, they may possibly be able to deliver these items if 

we can get a large enough order.  

 

Extra Services:  Just a reminder, any and all services provided to your horse will be 

included in your monthly equestrian bill. This includes any supplements, blanketing or 

unblanketing etc. that your horse may need. 

 

Please remember to give Lori and staff plenty of notice prior to these requests. 

As we all know, this winter has been challenging and Lori and the staff cannot always 

check their phones for last minute requests as they are so busy trying to keep up with the 

day to day challenges that arise when the weather is extreme. 

 

Housekeeping items:  Please be mindful of putting your blankets away while not in use. 

We have a lot of guests constantly coming through the equestrian center and work very 

hard at keeping it looking it’s best so we don’t want blankets hanging all over the 

rails.  Thank you!  
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Also, just a quick reminder to keep conversations with the staff at a minimum. They are 

extremely busy and sometimes we can get caught up in conversation and not realize how 

much of their time were taking. They have a lot to complete in a day so we just want to 

make sure we’re respectful of their time. 

 

 

4.  Adjournment  

 

Motion to adjourn at 12:51 pm   Motion carried. 

 

The next equestrian committee meeting will be held at 12:00 pm on April 2, 2019 at the 

Equestrian Center. 

 

Dedi Klawon  

Secretary, Equestrian Committee  




